Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Department of Financial Services, Division of State Fire Marshal has received the petition for declaratory statement from Frederick Johnson, Petitioner, Case # 93241-07-FM. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of paragraph 69A-58.0081(11)(c), F.A.C., as it applies to the petitioner.

Currently, paragraph 69A-58.0081(11)(c), F.A.C., requires that doors, to student occupied spaces, which have fire alarm pull stations inside, “shall be unlocked at all time the facility is occupied”. This code will not allow Collier County Public Schools to lock entrance doors to student occupied spaces from harmful intruders.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Lesley Mendelson, Assistant General Counsel, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0340, phone (850)413-3604 or (850)413-4238; Fax number (850)922-1235 or (850)488-0697 (please advise if you would like it mailed or faxed to you and please include your phone number on your request in case any question arises) or by e-mailing your request to Lesley.Mendelson@fldfs.com.
